
Product Change Notification (PCN) 02/28/2018 

Vanguard 400-CDMA Product Transition to EOL 
EOL NUMBER 

180228-13 

Product Notice: VG-400 CDMA [EOL-180228-13] 
PCN Type: EOL Notice 

Reason: Successor Product Introduction 

Vanguard 400 CDMA Product Transition to End of Life (EOL) 
This letter serves as notice that CalAmp has reached a transition point in the lifecycle of the Vanguard 
400 product series, which will retire Verizon CDMA models and introduce LTE successor models with 
updated technology and superior performance.  

Effective Changes 
CalAmp is positioned to officially discontinue the following part number: 

EOL Part Number Successor Part Number Availability Remarks 
VG400-CDM-xxx* VG5530-xxx-F Released Functional Replacement1

* includes all customer-specific SKU / configurations and derivatives.
[1] Functional equivalent product; may contain additional or different  features/specifications

Recommendation 
Per Verizon’s announcement to sunset their CDMA network, CalAmp recommends customers anticipate 
phasing out of Verizon’s support for CDMA (1xRTT 2G and EvDO 3G) devices and prepare for LTE based 
successor products, as they become available. CalAmp expects the volume of change requests to be 
higher than normal and recommends customers plan for longer approval times on Customer Release 
Authorization Form (CRAF)–requests, if required.  In addition, to accommodate and prepare for 
requested orders, all customer forecasts are to be submitted no later than 03/16/2018.  

Effectivity 
CalAmp will try to accommodate all customer requests; however, once current stock levels have been 
depleted, the current Vanguard-400 CDMA models (noted EOL part numbers) will no longer be 
available to order, as they will have been replaced with the new successor LTE models. 
Refer to the following table for the product purchase EOL timeline: 

Notice Date Remarks 
Last Time Buy 04/30/2018 All orders for EOL SKUs are due by this date and are non-cancelable 

and non-returnable (NCNR)  
Last Time Ship 06/15/2018 All orders placed on LTB date must ship no later than this date. 

Contact and Support 
CalAmp appreciates and values your continued business relationship and we look forward to your future 
interest in our outstanding product portfolio. Please contact your CalAmp sales or support 
representative with any questions you may have. 

https://www.calamp.com/support/  Email: productsupport@calamp.com 

CalAmp reserves the rights to these documents and any information contained therein. Reproduction, use or 
disclosure to third parties without express permission is strictly prohibited. ©2018 CalAmp 
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